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MARK YOUR CALENDAR 
 September 27 (Tuesday) – Comet Pizza Lafayette Family Night, 5:30-8 p.m. 
 October 3 (Monday) – Potomac Pizza Lafayette Family Night, 4-9 p.m. 
 October 4 (Tuesday) – Picture Day 
 October 6 (Thursday) – HSA Board Meeting, 6:30 p.m.  
 October 10 (Monday) – No School, Columbus Day 
 October 14 (Friday) – No School, Professional Development Day 
 October 22 (Saturday) – Lafayette Fall Festival, 3-5:30 p.m. (all ages movie at 5:30 p.m.) 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL –Lunchtime at Lafayette (see page 2) 

 
FROM THE HSA –Dan Aladjem and Jenny Murray, HSA co-presidents  

Okay, I’m embarrassed to admit that I just paid my HSA dues not too long ago. So in case you’re embarrassed 
about not joining yet, it’s definitely better late than never! In case you’re new to the school, Home & School 
Association dues ($50) make you a voting member of the HSA, meaning when we have general meetings and 
need to vote on how certain HSA funds are spent, or possibly putting a new policy into place, you get to have a 
vote. This year, you also get a copy of the directory mobile app, just so you won’t have to carry that printed 
copy around!  
     If you go online to pay your dues, you’ll notice that we also have a category called Program Support Fund. 
This contribution is really the “meat” of the HSA budget, and goes in great part to supporting our 
comprehensive art program at Lafayette. It also funds projects like the school directory, teacher classroom 
grants, buying thousands of new books for the library each year, supporting teacher training, and bringing in 
speakers for parents. Personally, I like to think of the Program Support contribution as a bargain compared to 
private school tuition!  
     I know this is the time of year when everyone’s hitting you up… I still need to pay my class activity fees and 
contribute to my kids’ classroom potluck dinners. And maybe you miss that paper form that used to come in the 
mail over the summer that you could hang on your refrigerator as a reminder. But I promise if you go to our 
website (www.lafayettehsa.org – bookmark it!) and look on the left-hand side, near the top, and click on HSA 
Dues & Contributions – it will be easy! It’s a few clicks, enter your payment info, and you’re done. And no 
trees will have been harmed in the process. Of course, if you’d like to write a check, you can put it in an 
envelope and put it in the Treasurers’ drawer in the Great Hall. 
     As always, your input is welcome and needed! Email me (tom-jenny@starpower.net) or Dan 
(dan.aladjem@mac.com) with your great ideas, things you think need improvement, or whatever else is on your 
mind. Alternatively, write a note and put it in the co-presidents’ drawer in the grey file cabinet in the Great Hall. 
Thanks for supporting your Home & School Association. 
 

FROM THE ART ROOM – Laurie McLaughlin, Art Teacher, Grades 1-5 

Just a heads up on a few interesting art events, articles and contests. Links or posts about all these, and  new 
photos of open art (including some of our 5th-grade boys on the pottery wheels) are on the art room blog at 
http://lafayetteartwithlaurie.blogspot.com/  

• Check out the Kids Post article this week for an article about “What is art?” featuring one of the best 
local museums for kids.   
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• Check out the link to the Washington Parent “Kids Get Creative” art contest (thanks Lynn Main for 
passing on the link to this one.) Enter and maybe your child's art could be featured on the cover of the 
Washington Parent Magazine! 

• Second- and third-grade parents (and others): there will be a show at the Textile Museum beginning mid 
October featuring Kuba cloth from Africa— one of the fascinating art forms our second-graders explore 
as a part of their world textiles unit. 

Happy creating, viewing and reading! 

PICTURE DAY ON OCTOBER 4               
 Picture Day takes place one week from today on Tuesday, October 4. We have once again contracted with 
local photographers Blanton Studios. Pre-order forms and payment envelopes will be sent home this week via 
backpack express. You can either pre-pay for your photos or wait to see an online proof before you decide. 
However, with pre-payment you will receive a 20% discount on any future orders. There are lots of items to 
choose from. Please note that portrait orders are strictly voluntary and all proceeds benefit the Lafayette HSA.  
 Some tips to enhance the quality of your child’s photo: choose a solid colored top with minimal decorations 
instead of busy stripes or patterns. Blanton also recommends subdued shades of color which enhance facial 
tones and do not detract from expression; very bright colors can lighten or darken skin tones. Make sure your 
child gets a good night’s sleep. Finally, please be on time on Tuesday, as the photographers will begin promptly 
at 9:00 a.m. in order to be finished in one day.                  
 If your child is absent on picture day or you are simply dissatisfied with your first proofs, please note that 
picture make-ups will take place on Tuesday, November 8. Check out Blanton Studios on the web at: 
http://blantonstudio.com. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Gayle Moseley at 
gaylemoseley@starpower.net.  

MARK YOUR CALENDARS FOR THE LAFAYETTE FALL FESTIVAL! 

Saturday, October 22 

3:00 - 5:30 p.m. 

All ages movie in the Cafetorium at 5:30 p.m. 

     This year's Festival will feature our second annual pie bake-off featuring celebrity judges, moonbounces, 

Halloween crafts, Armand's pizza and drinks, and much more! It is a great opportunity to gather with the 

Lafayette community, support the HSA, and have fun. 

     As always, the Festival can't go off without the help of Lafayette families. Room parents will contact you 

soon to solicit volunteers for the event. Please volunteer!   

     Any questions, please contact Annie Bennett (abennett2000@yahoo.com), Brendan O'Brien 

(bfobrien@gmail.com), or Katie Russell (kfrogs2k@aol.com). 

 

DID YOU KNOW THAT LAFAYETTE HAS A THRIVING GARDEN PLOT? 
Check out our blog (below) and learn all about Lafayette's garden, the salad bar, the cooking club and upcoming 
events where you and your family can participate. The Lafayette Bear's Garden is part of the upcoming DC 
School Garden Tour on October 1! http://bearsgardenspot.wordpress.com/ 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL – Lynn Main, Principal 

If you asked some students at Lafayette what the highlight of their day is, they just may say lunch and recess.  
We try to go out as often as the weather allows. Rain and ice are really the only things that stand in our way. 
Even a day in the dead of winter is great if the sun is shining and there is no wind. So we expect everyone to be 
appropriately dressed for outdoor play. 
     But there is more going on during the 12 to 1 hour at Lafayette than just eating and outdoor play. All over 
the building activities come to life for students who want to pursue other interests. Some of these are seasonal, 
some last almost all year, but if you walk through the school, there are little pockets of energy wherever you 
look. 
     Down in the art room, Ms. McLaughlin presides over lunchtime art. Some students are down there 
completing an art assignment they missed, but others are busy learning new skills and techniques that they don’t 
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have time to learn in their weekly art class. The pottery wheel may be up and running. Computer assisted 
graphics is a big draw as students create their own cartoons. Around January, the fifth grade will be hard at 
work on their class quilt and the sewing machines will come out. In spring the contest for the cover of Images 
takes place during lunchtime art. The students leave at 1 p.m. and Ms. McLaughlin then gets a chance to wolf 
down her lunch so she can be ready for her afternoon classes. 
      Also meeting in the lower level of the building is Peace Club. Students in grades 2, 3, and 4 meet with Ms. 
Ryden to continue some of the conversations that are occurring in peace class and creating small peace posters 
to hang throughout the building. Students new to Lafayette are often invited to participate in Peace Club to 
allow them to interact with other students in an environment that is supportive and understanding to help then 
deal with some of their challenges at discovering how they fit into this big place. 
     Up in Ms. Echave’s room, Scrabble Club is on tap. From the most cutthroat players to those just beginning 
to learn how the game is played, students in the upper grades arrive for an hour of working with words. This 
club started last spring when we were given some Scrabble games by DCPS central office. After a short pilot 
last spring, we decided to formally add the club to the lunchtime schedule this fall. It’s been a real hit with a 
wide range of students.   
     As the year continues other lunch time activities will be added. Soon it will be time to gear up for the 
Spelling Bee. Those practices take place during lunch. Later on practice will start for Jump Rope for Heart. 
After the student council elections take place, the board members meet at lunch and plan student events for next 
winter and spring. And then there are all the activities taking place in the music room. That will be a topic for 
another newsletter.  
     So if you drive by the school during lunch and recess you may think, “Boy, there are a lot of children out 
there.” And there are a lot of children running around the field and on the playground equipment. But there are 
a lot of children in the building, too, getting a chance to try something new, work with new friends, or learn a 
new game. We do a lot of learning from 9-12 and 1-3 each day. But we also use that hour in the middle to do 
some new learning, too. Lunchtime at Lafayette can seem a little hectic some days. Actually most days. Just the 
way we want it.   
 
COMMUNITY NOTICES 
*Tutor with fifteen years of teaching (and tutoring) experience specializes in English, writing, history, 

and study skills. Frequently tutor younger students in reading, phonics, and math. Also tutor algebra I, 
geometry, and for SAT/PSAT. Experienced coach for AD/HD, LD, and G/T students. Combined MFA degree 
in literature/creative writing. Have worked since 2003 with DC and MCPS students in grades 2-12 at Carderock 
Springs, Bannockburn, Burning Tree, Pyle, Wilson, Whitman, B-CC, and Churchill, as well as privates 
Washington Waldorf, Maret, and McLean of Maryland, among others. Plenty of references available; will come 
to you. For more information, call Bill Jackson, 202-244-4911, or visit www.billjacksontutoring.com 
*Learn to fence! A beginners’ sabre fencing class with World Champion & Coach Dariusz Gilman starts on 
Saturday, Oct. 8, 11-12 am at the DC Fencers' Club, in Silver Spring. Fencing is a great sport that gets kids 
physically fit & improves their mental agility by teaching them to focus and concentrate. Give you kid the 
chance to learn the lifelong sport of fencing! To learn more, come to the Sabre Fencing Open House, Sat., Oct. 
1, 2-3:30 at the DC Fencers' Club. For more info or a registration form, contact Coach Dariusz at 
dgsabrefencing@yahoo.com or call (301) 910-2886. For learn more about his sabre program, go to 
www.dgsabrefencing.com. 
* Wonderful part time babysitter available. Our wonderful babysitter Jenny is looking for work Monday-
Thursday from 7:30 to 2:00. Jenny is kind, loving, competent, trust-worthy, and dependable. She drives and 
knows the DC area well. She has been working for us since 2006 and we hope to keep her in our lives for our 
kids' after-school care. If interested in morning hours, please email Amy at a_mcnamer@yahoo.com or call 
202-551-4507.  
*Last Chance to register for Spanish Playshop. Offered through Prata Creative, Spanish Playshop nurtures 
each child’s curiosity and ability to learn languages naturally through immersion and highly interactive play. 
Your child will have a Fun+Learn® experience and explore and engage in conversational Spanish, through fun 
and games, stories, music, movement and more! September 29–December 15, 2011 (no class on Nov 24); 
Thursdays 3:40pm–4:30pm (50 minutes); $180 ($16/class, 11 classes). Register today at 
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www.pratacreative.com . Questions? Call Soledad Maureira at sole@pratacreative.com or Margaret McDaniel 
at momcdaniel@hotmail.com. 
*Last week to register for Think-Math (formerly, F4Ed -- Foundations for Education). Think-Math is an 
after-school program developed at Stanford that uses outstanding instructors and proven international curricula 
to teach math and other subjects to children in grades K-8. Since 2003, our proven approach has helped 
thousands of children, and our program has been adopted by leading school districts in the San Francisco Bay 
and the Washington DC areas. Our program and instructors make the class fun, while challenging the children 
and helping them build solid foundations for their education. 
     There will be 3-8 kids per instructor and use an international math curriculum. Fall Session Classes are on 
9/23, 9/30, 10/7, 10/21, 11/4 and 11/18. Spring Session Classes will be on 1/27, 2/10, 2/17, 2/24, 3/2, 4/13 and 
4/20. Think-Math meets on Fridays from 3:30-4:45 in the cafetorium. To register and fee information, visit: 
www.think-math.com 

*Spaces Left in The Notebusters Singing Club! Notebusters is an after-school vocal music experience open to 
boys and girls at Lafayette in grades 1-5. Notebusters is about teaching children to have fun through singing and 
to enjoy performing in front of a live audience. More information about this fabulous club at: 
www.notebusters.org 
     The children have weekly opportunities to gain confidence by standing up in front of their peers to sing 
alone or in small groups. Children are given lots of opportunities for solo and small group performing 
experiences which builds confidence and self assurance, and transfers to all aspects of life. Notebusters is 
directed by Mr. Alex, a professional singer with the U.S. Army Chorus. He will be assisted by Mr. Andre 
McCrea of the U.S. Army Chorus and Dr. Wood from Janney. The Fall session will feature great rock and roll 
hits and culminate in a live performance “A Rockin' Thanksgiving” on Tuesday, November 22 at Deal Middle 
School. Please register online or pick up a registration form in the literature rack in the Great Hall. $100 for the 
session. Time: Thursdays 3:15-4:00 pm (started September 15th) in the cafeteria. 
* Come join Scouting/Welcome Back Night. TONIGHT, Tuesday, September 27, 7-8 pm at All Saints 
Church (on Chevy Chase Circle). If your son likes hiking, biking, building things, nature, camping, or just 
having fun, join us tonight to hear about our exciting plans for the upcoming year. All boys from grades 1 
through 5 are warmly welcomed!  Questions?  Call Jane Sherman, Registrar, 202-363-8138. 
 
E-mail submissions for next week’s issue to TuesdayBulletin@gmail.com or drop them in the Tuesday 

Bulletin drawer in the Great Hall by 3:15 pm Friday.  

 

 


